
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear RPC family & friends, 

Current headlines paint a picture of a world where uncertainty and fear are the 
dominant themes surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic.  But as people of faith we want 
our first response to be grounded in the unshakeable truth that - ""God has not given us 
a spirit of fear, but of power, and of love and of a sound mind" (2 Tim 1:7).   

So let us join our faith together in prayer asking God to end this global pandemic and 
keep us safe and healthy together with our family and neighbours. 

In light of the BC Minister of Health's recent announcement banning all public 
gatherings of more than 250 people, we are taking the following precautionary 
measures that could successfully help slow the spread of COVID-19: 

1.  We are moving our Sunday worship gathering online beginning this Sunday, 
March 15 at 10:30am.  Please join us – www.rpcchurch.ca 

2.  All public meetings at the church building will be suspended until further 
notice, effective Sunday, March 15. 

3.  All off-site ministries will continue, such as: life groups, prayer ministry, and 
pastoral care during this time. 

4.  The church office remains open and we encourage you to reach out to us at 
604-278-3191 or info@rpcchurch.ca.  We want to serve you. 

I want you to know that our team is here to help.  We would love to pray with you and 
encourage you over the phone, and even meet with you for coffee.  Please do not 
hesitate to call the church office.  We have plans in place to be here for you when you 
need us. 

It is important for us to keep in contact with you at this time.  PLEASE call the church 
office to provide us with your current email address.  We need to stay connected in 
prayer, in fellowship, and in love.  May the Lord grant us wisdom. 

Grace and Peace, 
Pastor Sandro 
Lead Pastor (Interim) 
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